
NPO CIN- BCBSM Blueprint 2022 Distribution 
 
Your practice’s first 2022 distribution for the BCBSM Medicare Advantage Blueprint 
programs is being sent today via ACH.  2022 was NPO-CIN’s third year participating in 
this program and savings were again achieved. Like other risk programs, Blueprint is 
measuring the cost and quality of care of attributed patients in 2022, there was both an 
opportunity for savings and downside risk.   
 
Unfortunately, in 2022 NPO-CIN had a loss in the BCBSM Commercial Blueprint 
program. No practice will be required to cover this loss as the downside risk was insured 
by NPO Insurance company. BCBSM data for Blueprint is only available at the practice 
level. Therefore, final distributions are calculated by multiplying the Quality and Financial 
Metrics by the number of physicians in your practice. 
 
The scorecards and reference material will be sent today via the USPS and should arrive 
this week. 
 
Additionally, an ACH confirmation email will come from Bryanna Pataky: 
bpataky@npoinc.org. 
 
Comments or questions can be directed to Philip Lieffers, Director of Finance 
(plieffers@npoinc.org) or Kris Elliott, Director of Operations (kelliott@npoinc.org). 
  
Sincerely,  
  
Philip C. Lieffers, MBA | Director of Finance  
Novello/Novello Physicians Organization (NPO)/NPO-CIN 
P 231.421.8505 Email: plieffers@npoinc.org Fax: 231.421.8506 
Website: www.npoinc.org  
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